# TOWN OF MILFORD Milford, Massachusetts

#### **NOTICE OF MEETING**

	Board or CommissionMilford Select Board		
	Date and Time of MeetingSeptember 2, 2021, 4:00PM Place of MeetingRoom 03, 52 Main Street	2021 A	
		UG 3.1	
A.)	OLD BUSINESS	PH	100 mg
	<ol> <li>Release of Vote: Consideration of the public release of the July 26, 2021, Selection waiving certain limited and specific privileges of the Attorney Client relationsh of O'Loughlin v. Buckley et al.</li> </ol>	******	1 1 1
В.)	NEW BUSINESS		
	1. Police Chief, re: Parking-North Bow Street		
meeti	isting of matters above are those reasonably anticipated by the Chair which may be discussed a ing. Not all items listed may be discussed and other items not listed may also be brought up for t permitted by law.		on to the
Signa	ture QQqvelin Dated 8/31/21		



## MILFORD POLICE DEPARTMENT

### James F. Falvey Chief of Police

250 Main Street \* Milford, MA 01757 \* Tel. (508) 473-1113 \* Fax (508) 473-5087

TO:

Richard Villani, Esq., Town Administrator

FROM:

James F. Falvey, Chief of Police

DATE:

September 1, 2021

RE:

North Bow Street

Dear Mr. Villani,

An officer was assigned to investigate the area on North Bow Street, from Main Street to Court Square for a Bus Stop spot and two parking spots in between the current "No Parking Here to Corner" signs. The officer concludes after viewing the area that the bus stop would take the place of two regular parking spots and there would be enough room for two more parking spots. I agree with the officer and the concept of having one bus stop and two parking spaces. It is also my opinion that the bus stop be position after the entrance to the Milford Town Hall employee parking lot as opposed to the side nearest Court Square because a bus may obstruct vehicles exiting from Court square onto North Bow Street. Further all signs for prohibited parking be conspicuously posted and yellow paint appropriately applied to curbing in the specific section for no parking such as No Parking From Here to Corner.

Sincerely

James F. Falvey Chief of Police

Town of Milford

#### Falvey, James

From:

Foss, Stephen

Sent:

Tuesday, August 31, 2021 3:20 PM

To:

Kingkade, Kenneth

Cc:

Sanchioni, John; Falvey, James

Subject:

Re: North Bow Street Parking

Attachments:

north bow street.jpg; north bow 1.jpg; town hall lot.jpg; vehicles on northbow.jpg; space

between last vehicle.jpg

Sgt. Kingkade,

I reviewed the e-mail and attached are photos for reference. I observed a "No parking any time" sign just after the first entrance to the town hall when you proceed onto North Bow Street from Main Street. The "No parking any time" sign with an arrow pointed toward the entrance of the lot may serve as the 5-foot limit between the sign and the entrance to the lot. According to the Town of Milford parking violation notices, at least 5 feet or more is requested from a vehicle to the entrance of a driveway or alley. I also observed a "No parking here to corner sign approximately 4 car lengths down from the "no parking any time" sign. After reviewing the parking violation notices for the town of Milford, vehicles should be 20 feet or more from an intersection roadway which would be Court Square.

With 4 vehicles parked on North Bow Street in between the "no parking signs" there was still approximately 27 feet from the last vehicle to the curb. I believe the bus stop would take the place of the first two vehicles, depending on the size, would allow for approximately 30 feet of space. We could add another two parking spots for parking and still have 7 feet of space. Measurements completed by taking large steps, approximately 3 feet apart multiplied by the number of steps. We would just need to make sure the size of the bus does not interfere with vehicles entering the town hall lot.

Officer Stephen Foss #594 Milford Police Department

From: Kingkade, Kenneth < kkingkade@milfordpolice.org>

Sent: Tuesday, August 31, 2021 2:20 PM
To: Foss, Stephen <SFoss@milfordpolice.org>
Subject: Fwd: North Bow Street Parking

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Sanchioni, John" <sanchioni@milfordpolice.org>

**Date:** August 31, 2021 at 2:11:23 PM EDT











